STATE AFFAIRS COMMITTEE
April 13, 1967

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman with all
members present except representatives Unruh, Andrews, Boyer,
Jelinek, McCray, McGill, Turner and Woodworth.

The Chairman stated that he knew of no reason why the
committee should meet in the interim; that the research depart-
mat is working on the unclaimed property compact so there is no
need for the committee to do any work; that he was releasing the
sub-committees previously appointed; that the private club matter
had been fully discussed in committee and that individuals differed
on their beliefs and that they could prepare their bills and offer
them next year if they wished. He further stated that the Senate
was sending over a bill into which they had amended SB 387 which
State Affairs had killed and that so far as he was concerned it
could lay over in committee.

Mr. Taylor then called for action on SB 229 which deals
with sewer districts and providing for a levy to finance them.
Mr. Rogers moved that it be recommended favorably and Mr. Buchele
seconded the motion. Mr. Bunten inquired if that affected Topeka,
and Mr. Buchele replied that it is a general bill. Then Mr.
Buchele stated that it was rural because it mentions county com-
missioners.

The question was called for and the motion carried unanimously.

The Chairman stated that it was possible that we might find
it necessary to call other brief meetings before the session ended,
but that he would make the announcements. He then thanked the
members for their cooperation this year and wished them good luck.

The meeting was adjourned.

MARGARET GENTRY, Secretary




